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                                             Reflections 
 
GOD & LAWN CARE  
GOD     to   ST. FRANCIS   : Frank   , You know all about gardens and nature. What in the world is go-
ing on down there on the planet?   What happened to the dandelions, violets, milkweeds and stuff I 
started eons ago? I had a perfect no-maintenance garden plan. Those plants grow in any type of soil, 
withstand drought and multiply with abandon. The nectar from the long-lasting blossoms attracts butter-
flies, honey bees and flocks of songbirds. I expected to see a vast garden of colors by now. But, all I see 
are these green rectangles.  
 St. FRANCIS: It's the tribes that settled there, Lord. The Suburbanites. They started calling your flow-
ers’ weeds' and went to great lengths to kill them and replace them with grass.  
 GOD: Grass? But, it's so boring. It's not colorful. It doesn't attract butterflies, birds and bees; only grubs 
and sod worms. It's sensitive to temperatures. Do these Suburbanites really want all that grass growing 
there?  
 ST. FRANCIS: Apparently so, Lord. They go to great pains to grow it and keep it green. They begin 
each spring by fertilizing grass and poisoning any other plant that crops up in  what they call  the lawn.  
 GOD: The spring rains and warm weather probably make grass grow really fast. That must make the 
Suburbanites happy.  
ST. FRANCIS: Apparently not, Lord. As soon as it grows a little, they cut it-sometimes twice a week.  
GOD: They cut it? Do they then bale it like hay?  
ST. FRANCIS: Not exactly, Lord. Most of them rake it up and put it in bags.  
 GOD: They bag it? Why? Is it a cash crop? Do they sell it?  
ST. FRANCIS: No, Sir, just the opposite. They pay to throw it away.  
GOD: Now, let me get this straight. They fertilize grass so it will grow. And, when it does grow, they 
cut it off and pay to throw it away?  
ST. FRANCIS: Yes, Sir.  
GOD: These Suburbanites must be relieved in the summer when we cut back on the rain and turn up the 
heat. That surely slows the growth and saves them a lot of work.  
ST. FRANCIS: You aren't going to believe this, Lord. When the grass stops growing so fast, they drag 
out hoses and pay more money to water it, so they can continue to mow it and pay to get rid of it.  
GOD: What nonsense. At least they kept some of the trees. That was a sheer stroke of genius, if I do say 
so myself. The trees grow leaves in the spring to provide beauty and shade in the summer. In the au-
tumn, they fall to the ground and form a natural blanket to keep moisture in the soil and protect the trees 
and bushes. It's a natural cycle of life.  
ST. FRANCIS: You better sit down, Lord. The Suburbanites have drawn a new circle. As soon as the 
leaves fall, they rake them into great piles and pay to have them hauled away.  
     
GOD: No!? What do they do to protect the shrub and tree roots in the winter to keep the soil moist and 
loose?  
ST. FRANCIS: After throwing away the leaves, they go out and buy something which they call mulch. 
They haul it home and spread it around in place of the leaves.  
 GOD: And where do they get this mulch?  
 ST. FRANCIS: They cut down trees and grind them up to make the mulch.  
 GOD: Enough! I don't want to think about this anymore. St. Catherine, you're in charge of the arts. 
What movie have you scheduled for us tonight?  
ST. CATHERINE: 'Dumb and Dumber', Lord. It's a story about....  
GOD: Never mind, I think I just heard the whole story from St. Francis.  



REMINDER: FALL  HOURS BEGIN ON September 8th 
       9:15 a.m   Sunday School –RALLY DAY    
     10:30 a.m.  Morning Worship 
 
Council Reports  
 
Council Members Present:  All members were present, (Dave Swift via zoom), as well as Pastor Barry. Mike 
Norrbom was also in attendance for the beginning of the meeting. 
   Dave called the meeting to order and Pastor Barry opened with prayer.   
   Pastor Barry gave an update on what he, Mike Norrbom, and Grace Garoutte have found out regarding the pos-
sibility of having an outdoor music event in August. Grace put together a detailed explanation of some costs and 
time lines. Dave will put together an email to the council as well as this committee with some thoughts and ques-
tions. More discussion will be made at our next council meeting.   Once more information/costs are put together, a 
Congregational Meeting will be held and put to a vote. 
   Pastor Barry also let the council know that Mason Martin wants to become a member of the Church. This will 
be done at the Church service on May 19th. 
   The secretary’s minutes were approved from the March 12th meeting. 
   Dawn gave the treasurer’s report. The beginning balance was $58,431.86 with an ending balance of $63,567.74.  

 Designated Funds - $14,745.18 
o Memorial - $6,835.49 
o Benevolence - $1,346.65 
o Choir - $581.04 
o Missions - $1,800.00 

Building - $465.00 
o Cemetery Fund - $3,050.00 
o SS-VBS - $442.00 
o Pastoral Fund – $225.00 

 General Fund - $48,822.56 
   Deb gave the building fund report. The balance in the checking account is $14,705.73 and the Vanguard account 
balance is $116,545.84. She also confirmed that the land lease agreement is for a period of two years. 
   All financial reports were approved as given.  
Old Business: 
 -- Pam is working on re-stocking the Rose publications. M/S/C to allow Pam to order more brochures with a cost 
not to exceed $600.00 
 -- Dave and Pam will be working on updating the procedures for the automated door/security for the policy book. 
 -- Dave is working on the lighting of the Church sign. 
 -- Dave and Pam will be working on the back cupboard cleanout. 
 -- Dave replaced the kitchen paper towel holder. Thanks Dave!! 
 -- Lea Ette has updated the memorial book. There were no updates needed for the plaque. 
 -- The Church brochure and the website have been updated with new council names/phone numbers. 
   Pastor Search Committee Update: Dawn reported that Adam Garoutte and Dave Sanken are the new committee 
members. Resumes are coming in and on May 1st they will go through the applications and start the interviewing 
process. 
   Dave gave a shout out to Barb and Dawn who represented the council for his dad’s funeral.  Everyone that 
helped made things go smoothly! 
New Business: 

 Upcoming Events:  
May 4th – Annie Oakley event for Jess A. and Hudson 
May 5th – Confirmation 

April Task List: 
 Pay 1st half taxes - Deb will make sure property taxes are paid. 



 Change furnace filers - Barb supplied the furnace filters from 3M and Dave will replace.  Thanks Barb!! 
 Call Foster Mechanical to check A/C - Pam will call Michael Sanken. 
 Teacher recognition – Pastor Barry will acknowledge on May 19th. 
 Buy Confirmation/Graduation gifts - Pastor Barry volunteered to purchase gifts. 
 Stock rodent bait stations – done. 
o Review usher/altar/custodian duty list – List looks good for the next couple of months. 
o Test elevator/phone - done. 

   There were no suggestions in the box. 
   Our next council meeting will be Tuesday, May 7th @ 5:00 p.m.  
   M/S/C to adjourn the meeting.  
Respectfully submitted, 
Pam Martin/Secretary 
 
May 7th, 2024 
Council Members Present:  All members were present except for Elmer. Pastor Barry was also in attendance. 
Mike Norrbom joined the beginning of the meeting. 
   Before the meeting started, everyone went outside to do an assessment of the Church/grounds to see what 
needed attention.  Several items were noted and will be worked on as time permits. 
   Dave called the meeting to order and Pastor Barry opened with prayer and a devotion. 
   The secretary’s minutes were approved from the April 24th meeting. 
   Dawn gave the treasurer’s report. The beginning balance was $63,567.74 with an ending balance of $71,184.20.  

 Designated Funds - $16,605.18 
o Memorial - $6,835.49 
o Benevolence - $1,686.65 
o Choir - $581.04 
o Missions - $1,800.00 
o Building - $725.00 
o Cemetery Fund - $4,145.00 
o SS-VBS - $532.00 
o Pastoral Fund – $300.00 

 General Fund - $54,579.02 
M/S/C to move $25,000.00 from the general fund to the Vanguard account via the building fund.  
   Deb gave the building fund report. The balance in the checking account after the first half property tax was paid 
is $13,774.31 and the Vanguard account balance is $117,700.00.  
   All financial reports were approved as given.  
Old Business: 
-- Discussion was made regarding the music event.  After consideration of time needed to advertise, volunteers 
needed, costs, etc. it was decided that we would hold off on a music event for now. Dawn suggested that maybe 
we could piggyback with the VBS’s last night which already has a band and other activities planned. We would 
add a petting zoo and bounce houses.  Pastor Barry will talk with Jodi Sanken to see if this would work.  M/S/C to 
use up to $2,500.00 for additional events at VBS to draw some youth to our Church. 
 -- Dave shared an update from Celine on the progress of the Pastor Search Committee – They have narrowed the 
applications down to two.  One was interviewed in person on Monday and the other candidate will be interviewed 
via zoom on Thursday.  They were very impressed with the first candidate and will keep the council updated so 
that the next steps can be taken. 
 -- Pam has ordered the pamphlets needed for the Rose publications. Cost was $396.60. 
 -- Dave and Pam will be working on updating the procedures for the automated door/security for the policy book. 
 -- Dave Swift and Dave Huebert have the light working on the Church sign. Thanks guys!! 
 -- Dave and Pam will be working on the back cupboard cleanout. 
 -- The Alsleben shower/Annie Oakley event went well! 
New Business: 

 Upcoming Events:  



May 19th – New member – Mason Martin 
May 19th – Teacher recognition  
June 1st – Jettie Micholichek using Church for a graduation 
June 2nd – Graduation recognition 
June 13th – Ice Cream Social 
July 28th – 31st – VBS 

 Glen and Roxanne Sladek have requested to be removed from membership. Pam will write a letter and let 
Karen Konerza know for updating the membership list. 

May Task List: 
 Clean out files – In process 
 Update newspaper/website summer hours – Dave will take care of website and Pam will call Karen K for 

newspaper. 
 Change sign – Deb will do. 
 Honor graduates – Being done June 2nd. 
 Call cleaning service after I/C Social – M/S/C to try A+Carpet Cleaners this year. 
 Clean septic filter – Dave S will take care of. 
 Faith Center thermostat to A/C – Dave S will do. 
 Church/grounds assessment/trees – Council did prior to meeting. 
o Review usher/altar/custodian duty list – List looks good for the next couple of months. 
o Test elevator/phone - done. 

   There were no suggestions in the box. 
   Our next council meeting will be Tuesday, June 18th @ 6:00 p.m.  
   M/S/C to adjourn the meeting.  
Respectfully submitted, 
Pam Martin/Secretary 
 
June 18th, 2024 
Council Members Present:  Dave Swift, Pam Martin, Dawn Norrbom, and Barb Buckentin. Missing were Pastor 
Barry, Deb Froemming, and Elmer Baysinger. 
   Dave called the meeting to order and opened with prayer.  
   The secretary’s minutes were approved from the May 7th meeting. 
   Dawn gave the treasurer’s report. The beginning balance was $71,184.20 and after the transfer of $25,000 to the 
Vanguard account, the ending balance is $48,855.27.  

 Designated Funds - $17,980.18 
o Memorial - $7,160.49 
o Benevolence - $1,836.65 
o Choir - $581.04 
o Missions - $1,800.00 
o Building - $850.00 
o Cemetery Fund - $4,785.00 
o SS-VBS - $582.00 
o Pastoral Fund – $375.00 
o Youth Fund - $10.00 

 General Fund - $30,875.09 
   Deb emailed Dave the account information for the building fund. The checking balance is $13,777.41 and the 
exact Vanguard account balance was not available but she confirmed the transfer of the $25,000.00 from the gen-
eral fund. 
 
All financial reports were approved as given.  
Old Business: 
-- Dawn gave an update on the Pastor search committee: The have set up three interviews. The first is scheduled 
for tomorrow, the 19th and the other two for next week. 



-- The music event that was discussed at the last meeting has been put on hold. It will be brought up at our Annual 
Meeting to maybe incorporate it with our 160th Anniversary celebration. A vote will be done and a committee 
would be formed if it moves forward. 
-- Dave discussed the possibility of adjusting Pastor Barry’s salary. He has been doing so much more than an In-
terim Pastor and has been here for longer than we anticipated.  We also budgeted for a full time Pastor’s salary for 
2024. M/S/A to adjust the Pastor’s salary with no more than four Sundays off per year – pending approval with 
Pastor Barry. 
-- The Rose publications have been restocked. 
-- Back cupboard/file cleanout has been completed by Dave and Pam. 
-- Updating of procedures for the automated door/security is still being worked on. 
New Business: 

 Upcoming Events: 
July 28th – 31st – VBS with kid’s music “The Basics” and light supper outdoors. 

 Shingles and facia issues on steeple – being worked on 
June Task List: 

 Ice Cream Social 
o Review usher/altar/custodian duty list – List looks good for the next couple of months. 
o Test elevator/phone - done. 

   There were a couple of council members that were approached regarding suggestions: Fan in Sunday School 
room is not working. (Dave will take care of) The caution strip on the front step is worn and not noticeable. (Dave 
will have Barb get him some caution tape and he will replace) 
   Because of some vacations, our next council meeting will be held Sunday, July 7th, after the Church service.  
   M/S/C to adjourn the meeting.  
Respectfully submitted, 
Pam Martin/Secretary 
 
July 7th, 2024 
Council Members Present:  All members were present, (Pam via phone), as well as Pastor Barry. 
   Dave called the meeting to order and Pastor Barry opened with prayer.  
   Pastor Barry told the council that Glen and Barb Bemis wanted to become members of our Church through af-
firmation of faith. M/S/A to accept them into membership. 
   The secretary’s minutes were approved from the June 18th meeting. 
   Dawn gave the treasurer’s report. The beginning balance was $48,855.27 and the ending balance is $53,531.85.  

 Designated Funds - $18,908.18 
o Memorial - $7,160.49 
o Benevolence - $2,011.65 
o Choir - $581.04 
o Missions - $1,800.00 
o Building - $1,025.00 
o Cemetery Fund - $5,200.00 
o SS-VBS - $645.00 
o Pastoral Fund – $450.00 
o Youth Fund - $10.00 
o Cemetery Spraying - $25.00 

 General Fund - $34,623.67 
 

   Deb reported that the building fund checking balance is $13,779.52 and the Vanguard account balance is 
$144,610.44. She also mentioned that Vanguard is transitioning from money market accounts to brokerage ac-
counts. She will take care of any necessary paper work needed. 
   All financial reports were approved as given.  
 
 



Old Business: 
-- Prior to this meeting, Dave emailed the council information on a potential Pastor candidate that the search com-
mittee recommended. There was lengthy discussion made about various items.  Dave also presented a proposed 
contract and potential timeline to the council with possible dates if we move forward with this candidate. Dave 
will call this candidate to set up a meeting to meet with the council.  
-- There has been barn swallows that have been trying to nest above the entry way. Dave thinks that he has solved 
that problem. 
-- The dehumidifier automatic drain is not working. Dave will ask someone to look at it. 
-- Travis Brecht will fix the loose shingles and facia as his time permits. 
-- Dave will see to it that the fan in the back of the sanctuary gets replaced. 
-- The caution tape will be replaced on the entrance step. 
-- The rodent bait stations are frequently re-stocked. 
New Business: 

 Upcoming Events: 
July 28th – 31st – VBS with kid’s music “The Basics” and light supper outdoors. 

July Task List: 
 Constitution and Policy Review – Dave will email a copy to the council for their review and recommen-

dations. 
 Review supply list – Elmer will make sure the list gets updated as needed. 
 Review background checks – This will get looked at again next month when we go through the policy re-

view. 
 Review Heatwole checklist – The list was gone through and various volunteers will make sure everything 

gets done. 
 Change furnace filters – done. 
o Review usher/altar/custodian duty list – List looks good through August. 
o Test elevator/phone - done. 

   Pastor Barry is working on putting together a prayer service for the significant number of medical issues that have 
arisen among our congregation. 
   Casey Blackbird will be our guest Pastor next Sunday.  Pastor Barry will let him decide if he wants to do an 
outdoor service. 
   There were no suggestions in the box, however, Dave was approached about upgrading our storage shed.  At 
this time, we will keep what we have and keep it in mind as our storage needs grow. 
   Our next council meeting will be held Wednesday, August 14th, @ 7:00.  
   M/S/C to adjourn the meeting.  
Respectfully submitted, 
Pam Martin/Secretary 
 

Special Meeting 
St. John’s Church 

July 9, 2024  
Interview Pastor Candidate 

Council members present were: David Swift, Dawn Norrbom, Deb Froemming, Elmer Baysinger, and Pam Mar-
tin (via phone). Also in attendance were Pastor Barry and the Pastor candidate, Bjorn Bakke. 
 
   Pastor Bjorn opened the meeting with prayer. 
   Council members asked many questions which were answered in detail by Pastor Bjorn. Before Pastor Bjorn 
was excused from the meeting, Pastor Barry closed with prayer. 
   After the council gave their thoughts on the interview, there was a motion made to advance Pastor Bjorn to can-
didate with the congregation. This motion was seconded and there was unanimous approval. 



 M/S/A the letter as written by the search committee to be sent out to the congregation. This letter will inform 
them of Pastor Bjorn as well as dates of when he will candidate and when the congregation will vote. M/S/A the 
proposed Pastoral Covenant Agreement. 
Dave will call Pastor Bjorn this evening to let him know the council’s decision and will keep the council updated. 
Meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Pam Martin/Secretary 
 
From the Endowment Committee:  Put on your thinking caps!  We're looking for ideas to grow the min-
istry and missions of St John's.  The allocation of funds available for distribution in 2025 is 
$2,832.  Please offer your suggestions to one of the committee members, who are:   Glen Schaefer, 
Elmer Baysinger and David Swift.  Thank you!   
 
Food For Thought... From the President of the Council, David Swift:  We are in an exciting time as we 
are poised to call a new pastor to St John's.  Bringing a new pastor means commitments on both 
sides.  The pastor commits to serve our congregation, while we commit to support the pastor and his 
family.  It has been over 60 years since St John's has hired a fulltime pastor.  And as one might expect, 
paying the salary for a fulltime pastor is not an easy task for a small congregation and will stretch us fi-
nancially.  Please prayerfully consider your support to St John's in light of this new chapter in our 
church.   

 
 

Sunday School Happenings 
 
On our last day of Sunday School we "dove" into our next Vacation Bible School theme: SCUBA- Diving 
into Friendship with God!  The older class introduced SCUBA with a skit -"God is a friend who is real!" 
Then we used water play to engage the kids- Jesus Calms a Storm and the Octopus game. The kids finished 
with creating a yummy tidal treat and singing in church.  
 
Vacation Bible School ran from Sunday, July 28 through Wednesday, July 31. Setting up and decorating was 
completed with lots of busy hands, creativity and motivation!  A thank you goes out to all who participated 
in VBS, at work night and hauled decorations to the church. There are so many people to thank for putting 
this together! Thanks be to God!  
 
On the last night, we were entertained by the BASICS music group and served a picnic style, hotdog meal to 
all. We served about 200!  Again, thank you to all of the workers and helpers!!  What a God sighting! 
 
NEW and Coming Soon... KIDZ Jam- a drop off event for your children on Tuesday, August 20 for games, 
crafts, food and more!  Sign up at church or go to the church website to register soon! Space is limited and 
the first 5 to register will receive FREE school supplies! 
 
Upcoming dates: 
July 28-July 31- Vacation Bible School 
July 31- BASICS event 
August 12- Sunday School meeting for the upcoming year 
August 20- KIDZ Jam- drop off event 
September 8- Sunday school starts- RALLY DAYSeptember 22- VBS slideshow and kids sing 
 



Sunday School Happenings continue 
            Last Sunday of Sunday School 

                                                               

                                            

                                              Getting ready for Vacation Bible School 

                                 

                                                                                                                 



 VBS  continued: 

                                                                                              

                                                                           

                                     

 

                                                  

 

 

 

 

                                   



                      Youth Group Happenings: 

              The youth group had a FANTASTIC flower sale this year, with a profit of $3,255. We had the 
wonderful fortune of Gertens accidentally delivering 20 extra of the large hanging plants and tubs. We 
told them immediately, but after a couple failed attempts to pick them up, Gertens gifted the flowers to 
us. Julie Karl was able to take them to her school and sell them, bringing in a bonus $700! Thanks to 
everyone who purchased flowers or helped organize the sale in any way! 
 

                                             
                                             
 

                                         
          

 
       

                                                     
                                             



                            ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
 

                                        
 
 
                                      Let’s get started!!!! 
 

              
 

    
  

                      
                                                                                  



Ice Cream social continued: 
 

  
         Look what we caught!!! 
 And God said “Keep Him”  So we did! 
Thanks John for all you do in our church!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
RAFFLE WINNERS 2024 
$25 Gift Cert. Dollar Fresh   Nita Fitch 
$10   "      "    Dairy Queen   Karla Wosmek 
$10   "      "        "        "       Diane Hess                                                                                                                             
Homemade Jam   Andrea Wigern 
4 Placemats   Michelle Alsleben 
Greeting Cards   Karla Wosmek 
      "          "      Angela Olson 
Playing Card Holder   Julie Schuch 
      "       "        "        Kaitlyn Brady 
      "       "        "        Dawn Norbaum 
Tall Shepherds Hook   Paul Binder 
  "          "           "      Tina Lueck 
Wooden Spoon Rack   Joelle Woetzel 
Outdoor plant holder   Everett Knick 
      "         "       "       Zach Zelecky 
Saw Horses   Pam Martin 
Lap Afghan   Darlene Schmidt 
Tie Blanket   Michelle Moyer 
Tie Quilt      Norma Halberg 
Quilt   Doug Schroeder 
   "     Pam Martin  
   "     Kathy Hochsprung 
Afghan   Alex Hochsprung 
Large yellow doily  Norma Halberg 
Doily   Marilyn Hantge 
    "       Sullivan Knick 
    "       Charles Karl 
    "       Carol Block 
    "       Jeanne Schauer 
    "       Elmer Baysinger 
 
 
          

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 



Church Happenings 
   New members: 
 
                        
                          Welcome to the St. John’s Family 
                 

                                          
                3-17-2024 Holly & Michael Sanken became members at the time when  
                                        their son, Karson Michael was baptized.  

 

                             
                   5-19-2024 Mason Martin                     7-21-2024 Barb & Glen Bemis 
                               
 
Mark your Calendars: Hope this will get to you in time!                                           
July 31st     “Basics”  will be here, 6:30 p.m.  light hot dog meal 
                                  7:00 p.m. the Basics singing group 
August 4th 9:30 a.m. Be sure and attend worship voting on the minister will follow the service 
August 9-10 (Friday-Saturday) Youth Group Lock-in 
August 20th KIDZ Jam- a drop off event for your children on Tuesday, August 20 for games, crafts, food 
and more!  Sign up at church or go to the church website to register soon! Space is limited and the first 5 
to register will receive FREE school supplies! 
Sept. 8th Fall Hours begin-9:15 a.m. Sunday School RALLY 
               10:30 a.m. Morning Worship 
 



Remember these friends in Christ with a prayer, card or call 
          
 
Glen Bemis Birthday  8/28     Mariyah Smith Birthday 5/06 
55530 County RD 38                                             922 Hassan St. S.E 
Buffalo Lake, MN. 55314     Hutchinson, MN. 55350 
 
Betty Benjamin Birthday 12/14    Pastor Robert Taylor Birthday 5/15 
1015 Century Ave. #115     5657 Radford Ave. N.E. 
Hutchinson, MN. 55350                                        Otsego, MN. 55374 
 
Joel Buckentin Birthday 12/23                             Gloria Wigern Birthday 2/25 
Barb Buckentin Birthday 1/12      425 Grant St.                    
1097  Blackbird Trail S.W.                                   Glencoe, MN. 5536 
Hutchinson, MN. 55350 
 
Kari Eischens Birthday 4/11      Mrs. Lin Ziemer Birthday 12/06 
Box 364        Woodstone Sr. Livg. #208 
Silver Lake, MN. 55381        955 Cleveland Ave. S.W. 
                       Hutchinson, MN. 55350 
Randy Knick Birthday 11/28 
1388 Bradford St. 
Hutchinson, MN. 55350 
 
Jessica Maiers Birthday 5/25                                
434 Kay St. S.W. 
Hutchinson, MN. 55350                                       
                   
Mrs. Barry Marchant                   
772 Silver Maple Dr. 
New Prague, MN. 56071 
 
Maynard Rannow Birthday 11/5 
1401 Main St. W. Apt. 119 
Silver Lake, MN. 55381              
  
   

   
 
 
   
 
     
      
 
   
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 PASTOR 
Interim: Barry Marchant  952-210-2633 
Email barryjmarchant@cfs.com 
772 Silver Maple Dr. 
New Prague, MN. 56071 
 
COUNCIL 
President David Swift ... 320-864-6188 
V.Pres.Elmer Baysinger 320-583-3713 
Sec. Pam Martin……… 320-510-0493 
Treas. Dawn Norrbom .. 952-484-1326   
Fin Sec. Barb Buckentin320-510-4130  
Bldg.Fund:Deb Froemming320-583-4876 
   
 

WOMEN’S GUILD  2024 
President Lea Ette Peters ..... 864-3282  
Vice Pres. Julie Karl ..... 320-587-7702 
Sec.  Susie Blackbird ............583-1025 
Treas. Brenda Schaefer. 507-766-7486 
Sunshine Cr:Elaine Carrigan 864-3330 
 
CEMETERY BOARD 
David Huebert .............. 320-864-4724 
David Sanken ............... 320-583-7777 
Celine Swift .................. 320-864-6188 
 
BENEVOLENCE COMMITTEE 
Elaine Carrigan ... ………….864-3330                                    
Mavis Mielke ..................... 320-328-5339 

SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS & SUB-
STITUTES 2022-2023 
 
Preschool-         Dawn Norrbom  &    
                             Jayme Sparby 
Grade 1st -2nd     Jodi Sanken &  
                             Michelle Moyer  

Grade 4th-8th June Knick-Andrea Wigern 
Michelle Alsleben – Joe Blackbird  
Substitute List: 
Ashley Alsleben 
Jessica M 
Brenda Garoutte 
Leslie Smith 
 
Children’s Church  
Totes .....................  Michelle Alsleben 
 
 
YOUTH GROUP LEADERS 
Andrea Wigern  andreawigern@gmail.com 
Dawn Norrbom dawnnorrbom@gmail.com 

 
CHURCH SECRETARY & RECORDS UP-
KEEP 
 Karen Konerza ............  320-864-4554 
                            cell      320-510-4859 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
Job Sign-Ups 2024 
 
 
COMMUNION & ALTAR PREP 

 
 
January ........... Blackbird 
February ............... Swift 
March ..........................  
April Michelle & Lea Ette  
May ................. Alsleben                
June ..................... Konerza 
July .................... Sanken 
August ................. Knick 
September ....................  
October ............ Garoutte 
November ........ Sanken 
December ....................   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 2025 ...............  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CUSTIODIAN 

 
 
January ........... Blackbird 
February ............... Swift 
March ..........................  
April Michelle & Lea Ette 
May  ................ Alsleben 
June  ............... Julie Karl 
July .................... Sanken  
August ................. Knick 
September ...................  
October ............ Garoutte 
November ............ Smith 
December……………. 
    1st .............................  
    8th..................... Knick 
    15th ..........................  
    22nd ..........................  
    24th Christmas Eve  5p.m.   

    29th ..........................  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
USHER/GREETER 

 
 
January ........... Blackbird 
February ............... Swift 
March ...........................  
April Michelle & Lea Ette  
May  ................ Alsleben 
June .................. Konerza 
July ................... Garoutte 
August ................. Knick 
September ........ Schaefer 
October .................Garoutte 
November ....................  
December…………… 
    1st..............................  
    8th .................... Knick 
    15th ...........................  
    22nd……………….. 
     
    29th ...........................  
 
 
 

 
 

REMINDER: FALL  HOURS BEGIN ON September 8th 
       9:15 a.m   Sunday School –RALLY DAY    
     10:30 a.m.  Morning Worship 
 

                                          
 



 

August  2024 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  
 
 

   1 2 Maggie B. 
   Brenda G. 

3 

4  Communion 
    Chase B. 
 
  VOTING!!!! 

5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 Outdoor Service 
        Heatwole 
Annie B. 
Raelyn S. 
 

12 13 
 

14 15 16 17 

18 
 

19 
 

20 Taylor M. 21 22 Elaine C. 23 
 

24 

25 Evan K. 
 

26 
 

27 28 Glen B. 
  Mavis M. 

29 30 Andrea W. 31 

 
September  2024 

    
 
 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 Communion 
Noah E. 
Gene K. 
 

2 3 4 5 6 7 

8  FALL HOURS 
BEGIN   Sunday 
School 9:15 a.m. 
Worship 10:30 a.m. 

9 
 

10 11 12 Deb S. 13 Carly E. 14 
 

15   
 

 15 16 
 

17 18 19 Jerome K. 
 

20 
 

21 22 
 

23 24 Holden M. 
    Jayden S. 
 

25 26 
 

27 28 29 Adam G. 30 Lucile B.    

       

 
 



 

October 2024 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 Hailey S. 2 3 Hailey M. 

   Pam M. 
4  Grace G. 5 

6 Communion 7 
 

8 Sandi S. 
Dylan W. 

9 10 11 
 

12 
 

12 14 15 Alice K. 
     Doug M. 
 

16  Zach Z. 
 

17  Curt P. 18 19 
 

20 Dean F. 21 22 
 

23 24 25 26 Alex K. 

27 Leah S. 
    Braden W. 

28 29 30 31   

       
 

 
 
 
 
NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 
 
Information for the next Newsletter will be needed by Oct 24th  give it to me at 
church or email at chubbers67@gmail.com 

 
 

FALL HOURS BEGIN  SEPT. 8TH  
 

Sunday School  9:15 a.m.  
 

 Morning Worship 10:30 A.M. 
 
 
 
 


